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1. EPF General Assembly 2011. 
The EPF General Assembly will take place in Pilsen, Czech 
Republic on Monday 2 May 2011, starting at 18:00. 
 
Election of EC members and chairmen of the committees will 
take place.  
 
Please prepare to confirm your bids for organising European 
championships and cups in 2012 and 2013 and new bids for 
2014. 
 
The Agenda for the meeting was distributed at the beginning of 
April and can be loaded down from the EPF web. 
Please bring the Agenda with you to the meeting. 
 
Welcome to the General Assembly! 
 
2. Oleksandr Kopaev is new EPF Computer 
Secretary. 
EPF and IPF have in co operation engaged Oleksandr Kopaev 
from Ukraine as full time Computer Secretary. 
This means he will take part at all European championships 
and take care of the computer work including the result 
service. 
He will also work out new programs for Nominations, Record 
keeping and Lifters profile. 
EPF will now be able to present all results from European 
championships in a uniform and detailed format.  
Kopaev will also arrange for internet streaming if the 
organizers are able to provide a high quality internet line. 
This arrangement will be a big benefit for all organizers of 
European championships because they do not need to arrange 
for a local computer secretary with the comprehensive 
knowledge needed. 
 
3. Updates of the EPF By Laws. 
Some small updates of the EPF By Laws were made 4 
February due to decisions made at the IPF General Assembly 
in November last year. The updates specify that European 
records will only be accepted from international competitions. 
The updates are made in the following chapters: 104.1, 
104.10.2 and 104.11 
 
4. Tested lifters at the Danube Cup 

First 
name 

Last 
name 

Nation 
W. 

class 
Remarks 

Trifunovic  Srdan Serbia -66 random  
 Markov Stojan Bulgaria -74 random  

 

EPF web: http://www.europowerlifting.org 
 
EPF Account:  
European Powerlifting Federation 
IBAN no:  LU30 0019 2055 5957 1000. 
Swift or Bic code:  BCEELULL  
Name of Bank: Banque et Caisse d’Epargne de l’Etat 
Luxembourg. 
 
President: 
Arnulf Wahlström.    
Grimsrödhögda 25, 1786 Halden, Norway 
Email: arnwah@online.no   
Phone: +47 6918 4538.  Fax: +47 6921 2470 
Vice President : 
Ralph Farquharson, 
Calle Galena 5, Casa 44, Villapiedra,  03189 Orihuela 
Costa, Alicante, Spain. 
Tel: +34 966733367, Mobile:  +34 650041559 
email:    ralph_f90@gonuts4free.com   
email     ralph_f90@hotmail.com 
Gen. Secretary:  
Dietmar Wolf, 
Börkesvevegen 57, 2380 Brumunddal, Norway  
Phone: +47 95853606,  
Email: dietmarw@bbnett.no 

Treasurer : 
Alain Hammang, 
20, Rue Auguste Liesch, 
3474 Dudelange, Luxembourg 
Phone: +352-522112. Fax: +352-522112 
Mobil Phone: + 352 621 166 281 
Email: hammalai@pt.lu 
Technical Committee: 
Chairman: Myriam Busselot, 
rue de la Procession 55 ,  
B-7850 Petit-Enghien, Belgium.  
Phone: +32 2 3956327. Fax +32 2 3956327 
Email m.busselot@skynet.be 
Law & Legislation Committee:  
Chairman: Sandro Rossi 
Via Gennargentu, 26 00141 Roma, Italy 
Phone: +39-06-46634210. 
 Email: fipl@libero.it  
Competition Secretary: 
Jiri Hofirek.        
Malickeho 980,  410 02  Lovosice,  Czech  R.  
Phone: +420 739 405689   
E-mail:  jirih@atlas.cz   
Disciplinary Committee: 
Chairm. Pavol Müller,  
Hlinku 55/57, 92101 Piestany, Slovakia 
Phone: +42 838 922616. Fax: +42 838 92318  
Email mullerp@healthspa.sk 
Finance Committee 
Pavol Müller (addr.listed above) 
Marina Kail 
Phone: +49 8121 81316 
E-mail: kail@mnet-online.de  
Appeal Committee: 
Chairman:Morten Novum, 
Prestegaardsjordet 6, 3440 Roeyken, Norway. 
Phone: +47 908 22 012. E-mail: novum@online.no 

 Women’s Committee: 
Chairman: Maria Pia Moscianese 
Phone: +39 34 01822448. Email  mpmos@libero.it  
Webmaster 
David Hinchley.  
Email webmaster@europowerlifting.org 
Record Registrar 
Anatoliy Stetsenko,  
Universytetska, 14/4, 18031 Cherkasy, Ukraine.  
Mob +38 050 4432621  Fax. +38 0472 354463  
Email: stecenko@cdu.edu.ua , stet@ukr.net 
Media Officer. 
Chairman:Ralph Ferquharson, 
Calle Galena 5, Casa 44, Villapiedra, 
03189 Orihuela Costa/Alicante, Spain . 
Phone: +34 650 041559  
E-mail: ralph_f90@hotmail.com  
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 Popsa Silviu Romania -120  random  
 Sedivy Mario Slovakia +120  1st pl. 
 
 
5. Danube Cup in Gorna, Oryahovica, Bulgaria. 
This was a very good organized cup. Lifters from Bulgaria, 
Ukraine Slovakia, Serbia and Romania took part and the best 
lifters were Marina Stela and Hristov Ivaylo from Bulgaria.  
 
6. Greetings from the President. 
The EPF General Assembly takes place 2 May in Pilsen and this 
year election of EPF officials is on the agenda. 
Not many new candidates are brought forward by the member 
federations but fortunately all present officials stand for re 
election. Among these are Myriam Busselot the only female 
candidate and it is important for EPF to have female 
representation in the board because this is a requirement for all 
IOC member federations. 
 
The lack of new candidates may mean that the federations are 
pleased by the way the present officials run the EPF. It can also 
mean, that not many new persons are interested to work a 
numerous amount of hours, without any payment to bring 
powerlifting forward. 
I prefer to think that the member federations are rather pleased 
by the work of the EPF officials and feel that the co operation 
between EPF officials and the federations is satisfactory.   
 
To make a short summary of the last 4 years, the EPF board and 
committee members have worked in a democratic and co 
operative way. They have all the time informed “open minded” 
about the work and activity and have built up a culture for none 
“hidden agendas”. 
This has created good confidence among the officials and 
hopefully also between the officials and the representatives for 
our member federations. 
The goal for any leadership of the EPF should be to work in a 
democratic way to create trust. Only by mutual confidence and 
frankness, all officials may do a good job and be able to use all 
their energy for the sport. 
 
I look forward to welcome all member nations to the General 
Assembly.  
 
 
/ Arnulf Wahlstrom 
 

 
Danube Cup victory ceremony in 120 kg: 
1. Hristov Ivanylo (BUL), 2. Cazacu Sorin (ROM), 3. Valach 
Robert (SLA), 4. Pelovski Alexander (BUL) and 5. Popsa Sivin 
(ROM). 
Photo by Pavol Müller. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Danube cup were good organized and a large number of 
spectators visited the venue. 
Photo by Pavol Müller. 
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